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Virtual Zoom Meeting

CALL TO ORDER
Due to a family emergency, Rochelle Koerbel was unable to attend the General Meeting. The virtual meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m. by Suzanne MacKay. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Suzanne and approximately 20 participants were in attendance.
MINUTES
Allison D’Addieco motioned to approve the previous month’s minutes. Elizabeth Hardy provided a second to the motion. Approval for this change passed unanimously.
TREASURER’S REPORT
Michelle Skillings presented the February 2021 Treasurer’s Report. The starting balance of the General Fund was $95,394.19. The Color Guard Balance was $502.59; Rowdy Rhythm balance was $1,205.61; total fund balance was $102,102.39. Income representing interest of $4.32 posted to the account. Michelle explained the expenses in the account were due to liability insurance and payouts for lottery calendar winners. Michelle monitored the checks for Jane’s Strombolis to be sure all checks were cashed for the appropriate amount. The ending balance total for the PTMB account was $100,451.75. 
Rick Rothhaar motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Report, and Allison D’Addieco provided a second. Approval passed unanimously
OLD BUSINESS
Committee Openings: Suzanne MacKay provided that the committee chair needs are the same as last month. Carol Aurin is still looking for a shadow for the Marching Band Banquet and someone is needed for the yearbook and brag book. Other openings are still available as well.
Fundraisers: 
Meatballs and Music: Lynn Willison was not in attendance. Suzanne MacKay explained that Rochelle spoke with Mrs. Pavlik and as of now, the plan is to push back Meatballs and Music at least a month.
Dine and Donate: Michelle Hoffman was not in attendance. Suzanne MacKay discussed that Girl Friday was this month’s fundraiser. 
Lottery Calendars: Rick Rothhaar explained the only change to expenses was postage. He listed the payout results and profit projection (per a report he sent out). There were 40 winners so far for a total of $2,750. This represents a 5% higher payout from last year 
Sarris Candy: Sue Dietzel had no update, but she is willing to accept Sarris orders for Easter.  
NEW BUSINESS
Suzanne reminded the group that the mandatory training (as required by WPIAL) is after school on March 4. After completion, the marching band will be permitted to perform. 

SCHOOL SPONSOR UPDATE
Mr. Perrotte discussed that the music instructors are working through what they can in the new building and under the current restrictions. He spoke about the new facilities and is hoping that they will be able to sing/perform in class soon. He hesitates to ask permission, for fear of a hard “no,” but is hopeful that thing will loosen up soon – fingers crossed!
ADDITIONAL MEMBER DISCUSSION
Rick Rothhaar told the group to check their e-mail to be sure their clearances have not expired, as he received notice that he needs to renew.
MOTION TO ADJOURN
Lisa Rothhaar made the motion to adjourn at 7:38, and this was seconded by Brian Abt.  
Motion was passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 24 at 7:00 p.m. – Location TBD

Submitted by Sue Dietzel (Secretary)
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